ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
11 January 2021
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Gibbs, Sleight, Stott, Yeo and Ward   

Ward Councillor Greenwood.

Apologies were received from Councillors Beaumont and Widd.
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.  
1/21 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
2/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – A further developer had submitted a planning application for a petrol station and associated retail close to the recently approved site on the Killingwoldgroves roundabout.  The Cherry Burton road closure was likely to continue for three more weeks whilst drainage works were completed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask the Highways Engineer any remedial works would be carried out at the rear entrance to Laburnum Farm on Warter Road.  
3/21 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on the 9 November 2020 and 17 December 2020 should be approved as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chairman.
4/21 CLERK UPDATE – The give way road sign on the Dalton Road / Water Road had been removed by ERYC because it couldn’t be repaired on site.  It would be replaced in due course.  
5/21 COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Widd had advised that the laurel hedge alongside the pond was getting out of hand.  It was agreed that Councillor Widd and a resident would cut the hedge back, and that Councillor Sleight would provide a trailer to clear.  The meeting discussed the empty builders sacks on a grass verge in the village, and it was agreed that Councillor Yeo would raise the issue with the residents concerned on behalf of the Parish Council.  Councillor Holmes had asked Dalton Estate if they would cover the £2575 cost of resurfacing Church Walk, due to the damage being caused by lorries accessing Church Farm.  Councillors raised an environmental health concern regarding slurry and debris washing from Church Farm during periods of heavy rain, across Main Street, and then puddling on the opposite footpath and draining into the pond.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Church Farm and ask if they could address the issue.    There was a similar issue on Chantry Lane, but it was agreed to monitor this situation as it wasn’t affecting other residents.  Councillor Yeo had carried out some exploratory work on the local blue plaque scheme and would carry out further research when East Riding Archives re-opened.  It was agreed to introduce the scheme in the next village newsletter, before carrying out further consultation as required.  The meeting agreed that there was a good level of support available to residents that might be self-isolating due to Covid and that no further action was required from the Parish Council.  
6/21 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. Resident. Compliments on Christmas Tree

ii. PCC, Newsletter and consultation on setting policing priorities 

iii. Councillor Armstrong, Resignation from the Parish Council

iv. ERYC, Anti Social Behaviour Statistics / Leaflet

ii)  that the Council record its thanks to the Councillors and Parishioners who helped install the Christmas Tree iii) that it be noted the Chair had written to Mrs Armstrong to thank her for her long service to the community as Parish Councillor iv) that the Clerk would reply to the Police and Crime Commissioner consultation with policing priorities of burglary, theft of fuel and theft of equipment.
7/21 PLANNING APPLICATION – 94 MAIN STREET, VARIATION OF CONDITION 6 – Resolved – the Parish Council had no objections to the application.  

8/21 FUNDING FOR POND WORKS – Covid-19 had changed the funding priorities for the Heritage Lottery Fund and it was now very unlikely that the Parish Council would have the opportunity to bid for the pond works.  A landfill funding grant operated through FCC was an alternative option, but required a 10.75% funding contribution, which was approximately £1200 if the heritage elements of the scheme were excluded.  The funding had to be provided by a single body, from a private company, public sector organisation, charity or private donor.  Proof of ownership and all relevant planning permissions were also required.  The next funding window was 17 March to 17th June.  

Resolved – i) Councillor Gibbs would confirm whether the Parish Council could make the required contribution if necessary ii) Councillors would consider whether there were any other funding sources available iii) Councillor Stott would consult the properties behind the pond before submitting the planning application iv) the Clerk would forward the planning drawings onto the Dalton Estate and ask for feedback on the land registry submission.    

8/21 TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts would be approved for payment:

· Clerk, Salary – December and January and Expenses, £132.92
· HMRC, PAYE December and January - £71.20.

· Councillor Holmes, Christmas Tree - £150

9/21 – 2021/22 BUDGET AND PRECEPT – Resolved – that the 2021/22 Budget should be approved and the precept set at £5540, which was the same cost to parishioners as 2020/21.  
10/21 TO AGREE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - The next meetings of the Parish Council would take place on 8 March 2021.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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